Backgrounder on the Clean Technology initiative
December 20, 2013.

The Clean Technology Centre opened in 2010. It is funded and managed by Grow Wellington. The Centre comprises Building #1 off Riverbank Road, Ōtaki. Council contributes half a salary to Grow Wellington for the delivery of services by the Clean Technology Centre manager.

The concept of setting up an independent trust to grow the wider concept of a Clean Technology Park was developed during 2011. Details were included in Council’s 2012 Long Term Plan.
At the centre of the initiative was the construction of a second building by Riverbank Estates, a local development company.
The Trust was established as an independent organization tasked with managing the development, establishing a full suite of research and development services, and attracting new tenants to the park.  

The Trust initially involved David Moloney (Chair), Simon Arnold, Stuart Pritchard (Riverbank Estates), Ann Verboeket, Tim Armstrong and Tony Lester (as the Council representative). Mr Lester was replaced by Councillor Gavin Welsh after the October Local Body Elections. Councillor Welsh stood down from the Trust recently so he could take part in Council discussions on the future of the Clean Technology initiative.  

Council put up seed funding for the Trust of $1.5 million on the basis that the loan would be paid back over nine years.
Council set down how the loan could be used. This was designed to limit risk. Under the arrangement, the loan would be released in tranches for specific types of activities. These were: Administration ($300,000), Building fit out and sustainability enhancements ($400,000), Rental underwrite ($520,000), and Projects ($280,000). The amount for building enhancements was recently amended to $310,000.
By November 20, the Trust had spent $270,000 of the $300,000 allocated for administration.

Council has resolved to release $30,000 (the balance of the $270,000 administration allocation) plus a further $30,000 to cover all outstanding debts and commitments. The Council will also directly fund the $310,000 of building fit out and sustainability enhancements.
The combined total of $640,000 will be funded from existing budgets over the next nine years. 

In return, the Trust has agreed to voluntarily dissolve.

Council will take over responsibility for finding suitable tenants for the second building. 

It is also in talks with Grow Wellington on a possible shared arrangement for the management of both buildings in the Park.
It has taken a little while for the Trust to sort through the various issues and for the negotiations of a new way forward. Agreement has now been reached. The timing right on Christmas is unfortunate but not deliberate. 
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